
 

 

 
DATE: August 29, 2022 
 
TO:  Depot Network 
 
RE:  Out-Of-Province Containers 
 
 
 
Attention Depot Operators and Staff, 
 
The Beverage Container Management Board (“BCMB”) has been informed that on August 26, 
2022, a male and a female driving an old red truck with Saskatchewan license plate 794-
LAP attempted to return approximately 900 Sleeman’s Beer bottles and 7000 Drink 
Pouches to the Bea Fisher Enterprises Bottle Depot in Lloydminster. The customers confirmed 
that the containers were from Saskatchewan, and that SACAN informed them to return to a 
bottle depot. The customers refused to provide any contact information and left with all of the 
containers. 
 
This notice is to make depots aware of this occurrence in the event that these customers attempt 
to return these containers to another depot, particularly in the Lloydminster area. Should they 
visit your depot with these containers, please follow the CVR process. Please do not provide a 
refund for these containers. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact a Compliance Officer at compliance@bcmb.ab.ca. 
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